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Dear Name of MP 
Criminal Justice & Courts Bill  
[Introductory paragraph – name, address, affiliation to organisation (if appropriate) and any personal reasons that judicial review is important to you - 
I am writing to you because I am very concerned by the proposed changes to judicial review in Part 4 of the Criminal Justice and Courts Bill. 
Judicial review is the mechanism by which citizens may hold the state to account. It is a powerful and fundamental tool of our democracy.  It is a directly accessible check on abuse of power, holding the executive to account and requiring it to act in accordance with the Rule of Law.

The proposals in the Bill, if enacted, will undermine judicial review. Their effect will be to suppress legitimate challenge, and insulate unlawful executive action from judicial scrutiny. 
This is because the Bill (amongst other things) proposes to:

· Amend costs rules that have been carefully developed by the courts in the interest of justice to make it much more difficult for NGOs, charities and campaign groups to bring judicial reviews. The proposals aim to significantly increase the financial risk to which such organisations will be exposed. In many cases, this risk will prevent cases from being brought in the first place, no matter how strong or important they are. Statistics show that cases brought by such groups tend to have better than average prospects of success. 
· Deter NGOs, charities and campaign groups from intervening in judicial reviews that raise issues of wide public importance and impact on the lives of their members or beneficiaries. Such organisations will be forced to pay some of the legal costs of the other parties, regardless of the importance of the issue at stake or the value that the organisation adds in the litigation. Again, this will deter interventions from all but the most wealthy organisations, despite the fact that the senior judiciary have been vocal in their support for the value of interventions. 
· Enable public bodies to go unchallenged where they can persuade a court that, despite having made a decision unlawfully or unfairly, it is highly likely that they would have come to the same decision had they acted lawfully. This will allow public bodies to get away with unfair and unlawful processes even though it cannot be said for certain that the ultimate outcome would have been the same had the process been fair and lawful. This will undermine the quality of public decision-making and undermine the purpose of judicial review. 
· Allow the Government to define what is in the public interest, rather than allowing the independent courts to consider whether an issue is in the public interest. This will mean that where the Government is involved in litigation, it will be able to argue that it is not in the public interest for its decision to be challenged, regardless of the importance of the issue, how many people are affected by it, or how unfair the Government’s decision is. 
The Bill is currently going through the committee stage in the House of Commons. It is vital that the Bill is amended so ensure that citizens remain able to challenge unlawful Government action in the courts. 
I understand that various organisations including the Public Law Project and JUSTICE have tabled amendments designed to address the problems with Part 4 of the Bill. The amendments proposed by the Public Law Project can be found here. I would urge you to vote for those amendments. 
Yours sincerely 
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